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Noticias de junio 2020 

 

Fuente Nueva Charter School 
1730 Janes Road, Arcata 95521 

   www.humboldt.k12.ca.us/fuentenueva 

Telephone: 707-822-3348 Email: info@fuentenueva.org 
 

A Note from the Director 
 

Dear Families,  

 

We are living in historic times. Our nation and the world are 

experiencing layers of emergencies and many of our 

mutual support systems are offline/unavailable right now. 

Fortunately, we are a strong and resilient group of people 

and together we are strong.  

Collectively we have the opportunity to help our youth 

make sense of the moment we are in. They are likely 

hearing/seeing a lot of very confusing messaging and they 

may be feeling scared. I suggest that above all, you take 

time to listen to your kids. Ask them what they are hearing 

and what questions they have. Help them connect this 

moment to other times in our history with which they may 

already be familiar.  

There is a lot going on right now, and it is important to stay 

hydrated, fed and rested.  Emotions are running very high. 

Perhaps this moment will lead to positive change in our 

world. Perhaps things will get worse before they get better.  

Whatever comes, we are not all going to experience 

events in the same way based on a lot of factors, 

including our races and personal/familial histories. Please 

be extra sensitive to one another so we may be sources of 

support and strength for each other in the coming weeks.  

Fuente is working on putting some resources together on 

our website for parents to navigate these times, I will alert 

you all when they are posted. As always, let me know if I 

can help in any way.  

 

Truly,  

 

Directora Beth 

bwylie@fuentenueva.org 

 

Fechas 
6/2 Last day to return 

Chromebooks and materials to 

the school. 9:00am-1:00pm. 

Please contact 

info@fuentenueva.org if you are 

unable to come. 

6/3 Fuente Nueva Charter 

Council meeting at 5:15pm on 

Zoom. 

6/5 Reader’s Theatre on Zoom at 

6:15pm. See school emails for link. 

6/10 5th grade Graduation on 

Zoom at 10:15am. See school 

emails for link. 
 

 

Character Word 
 

Each week we focus on a 

character trait which students are 

encouraged to practice 

throughout the week.  The 

Character Words will return next 

school year. 
 

Spanish Award 
 

Each week a student from each 

class is given a Spanish award at 

our Monday assembly called 

reunión. The Spanish Award will 

return next school year. 

 

 

        
Like us on  

 Facebook! 

 

 
 

mailto:bwylie@fuentenueva.org
mailto:info@fuentenueva.org
https://fuentenueva.zoom.us/j/85326701918?pwd=cTlVTEFTVXEwb2E4L2k1bmhFcEhZdz09
https://fuentenueva.zoom.us/j/85326701918?pwd=cTlVTEFTVXEwb2E4L2k1bmhFcEhZdz09
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Y más noticias 

Fuente Nueva is Planning for the Next School Year 

Fuente Nueva is actively preparing 

for multiple scenarios in the fall.  

Guidance tools task us to come up with 

several models for our daily schedule, 

with the overall goal of reducing the 

number of students on campus at any 

given time. At the same time, we see 

that our Extended Day program will also 

look very different, and we are 

considering if and how we can meet 

childcare needs for our families.  

To that end, you can help us by answering a few short questions. Please take a moment to 

reply to the survey that is coming to you via email. While we know your decisions may 

change, this data will give us a starting place to be better prepared for the fall.  

We know that parents are looking forward to more information about what next school year 

could look like. We are working closely with other school leaders, both local and across the 

state, to ensure we are kept up to date with the latest guidance. A presentation is going to 

be given to our charter council this week which will be recorded and place on the school 

website. 

 

  Call for Nominations for Fuente Nueva Charter Council 

The charter council has one seat open for the 20-21 school year.  

Fuente Nueva Charter Council is the official board 

of directors for our school and acts much like a 

school board. There are 10-15 meetings a year with 

some committee work in between. The time 

commitment is of average 3-6 hours per month. 

This is an excellent way to get involved with the 

school in an active way.  

By serving on the council, parents gain a 

comprehensive view of the school and have a 

chance to guide the development of the 

program. If you are interested please contact Directora Beth or any charter council member. 

 

Support the school and the students by joining 

the charter council. 

The school is planning for several scenarios. 



   

1 de junio 2020  página 3               

   
 

 Y más noticias 

Amigos de Fuente Nueva: 

Thank You All for Your Generosity and Strength! 

We would like to thank everyone who helped support our fundraising and hospitality efforts 

this year!  It is because of all of you that AFN is able to proudly support the education of all 

Fuente Nueva students; via field trips, cultural enrichment activities, school programs and 

events, classroom supplies and technology, teacher appreciation, and over these last 

couple months, with direct support to families.  

It is because of the generosity and strength of our community that we are able to persevere 

and come together to help us all get through this time. 

AFN is completely supported by our Fuente families and friends.  We could not do it without 

you, because we are you; parents, grandparents, teachers, staff and others giving their time 

and talent to support Fuente Nueva Charter School.  If you are looking for ways to help 

support our school community, please consider a direct donation at www.amigosAFN.org.  

You can also support our school by making your Amazon purchases at Amazon Smile. 

AFN needs members!  Open positions include Secretary, 

Treasurer and Hospitality Chair. 

Now, more than ever, Fuente Nueva needs the support of its 

families and community.  We recognize how the strength of 

our community supports our mission to aid Fuente Nueva 

students.  We have entered a new phase of what fundraising 

looks like, and we need some fresh faces with new ideas!  We 

are looking for dedicated volunteers ready to step up their 

efforts and commit to making this school an even better and 

safer educational and social experience for all our students.  

Please email us at amigos@fuentenueva.org to sign up! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grad Year - Grade 2019-20 Cafe Fuente Earnings Total Class Savings to-date 

Class 2020 - 5th $499.40 $1671.40 

Class 2021 - 4th $651.62 $2415.28 

Class 2022 - 3rd $371.08 $2170.33 

Class 2023 - 2nd $300 $1437.57 

Class 2024 - 1st $300 $700 

Class 2025 - Kinder -- $200 

AFN is looking for a secretary. 
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 Y más noticias 

Amigos de Fuente Nueva, page 2: 

Finally, Cafe Fuente was a success for classes that were able 

to partake during the open school year.  However, due to 

the school closure, First and Second grades were unable to 

host Cafe Fuente as planned.  

AFN will be providing funds to bring both class earnings to 

$300 for the year to support annual class savings towards 

their capstone field trips.  In addition, AFN gives $200 

annually to each class towards their total balance.  We strive 

to ensure that each class has an equal opportunity to 

experience a memorable and fulfilling capstone field trip. 

Hasta agosto! 

 

Second Grade Would Love Your Help - Donate to Their Tienda! 

Since we are all at home and many people 

are organizing and decluttering their 

homes, second grade would love your 

help!  

Second grade is looking to reuse and 

recycle old forgotten games, stuffies, 

and/or toys. If you have any NEW to us, little 

toys, games, stuffies, pencils, notebooks, 

trinkets, costume jewelry, etc. that you 

would like to donate.  

Please plan on dropping off donations 

during the day that the school will be 

collecting end of the year materials 

(Tuesday 6/2). That way we can clean and 

sanitize them to be ready for the fall.   

Email maestra Rivera at 

arivera@fuentenueva.org if you have any questions. You will be donating to second grade’s 

classroom tienda. Thanks! 

arivera@fuentenueva.org%20
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 Y más noticias 

Join Graduation and Reader’s Theater Online! 

This year Reader’s Theater and 5th grade Graduation will happen on Zoom. 

Join us to honor our Fuente Nueva 2020 graduates. The 

ceremony will be held on Wednesday, June 10th at 

10:15am. See emails from the school for Zoom link. 

Believe it or not, we are performing Reader's Theatre this 

year! It will be a Fuente Nueva production like no other, 

with 5th graders as the main characters, 4th graders as 

our narrators, and the whole school singing songs to open and close the production.  

Share the Zoom link with your relatives and get your popcorn ready. See emails from the 

school for Zoom link. 

 

Arcata School District Offers Free Meals During the Summer 

Arcata School District is arranging a Children’s Summer Meals Program between 

June 15th and August 24th. 

Meals are offered Monday-Friday, with breakfast 

and lunch served in one bag. All children ages 18 

and younger are welcome to these free meals!  

MAIN SITE:  

Arcata Elementary 12pm-1:00pm  

MOBILE SITES:  

2575 Alliance Road 11:00 -11:20  

Sunny Brae Middle School 11:30-11:50  

Rotary Park 12:00-12:10  

Greenview Park 12:25-12:35  

Manila Market 12:45-1:05  

Phillips Court (Manila) 1:10-1:15  

Please call (707) 839-5219 for more information. 


